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The attached table shows the Ordinance and Regulations that require changes in relation to the new University structure that are of particular relevance to Learning and Teaching Committee. These have previously been considered by the Learning & Teaching Working Group looking at learning and teaching issues under the new structure. The table outlines the current responsibilities for academic matters as enshrined in the Ordinance and Regulations, how these responsibilities are enacted in practice, and where future responsibility for these matters might lie under the new structure. 
The Committee is asked to consider the proposed future responsibilities in principle, so that the formal changes can then be made. Copies of the draft revised Ordinance and Regulations are being made available electronically to the Committee and provide the context for these responsibilities. Changes have been tracked in these documents and text of particular relevance is highlighted. 
In these draft documents the simple substitution of ‘Dean of School’ for ‘Head of Department’, or ‘School’ for ‘Department’ in regulations relating to student academic matters was not felt to be feasible at this time, as ‘federal‘ Schools would be unlikely to have in place School documents/procedures for such matters and will need to continue in 2011/12 with Departmental documents/procedures. 
For this reason ‘Dean of School or any nominee agreed with the Academic Registrar’ has been used to allow Deans to nominate Heads of Department or other appropriate staff to take on certain responsibilities. This has been explained in an early paragraph within the regulations so that other paragraphs need only include the term ‘Dean of School’. The Academic Registry will need to be advised of any such nominees for 2011/12.

Also for this reason, ‘School/Department’ has been used in instances where it is felt that a ‘federal’ School would not be ready in 2011/12 to undertake the role, though it may be desirable that they will be able to undertake the role by 2012/13.
Learning and Teaching Committee is asked to approve these proposals in order that the revised Ordinance and Regulations can be submitted to Senate in July.

